

## Rye Community Primary School & Pugwash Nursery The Grove, Rye, East Sussex TN31 7ND www.ryeprimary.co.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mr Barry Blakelock Head of School: Miss Kelly Martin



Friday 10<sup>th</sup> September 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

This afternoon I took all the children who volunteered to be Play/Sports Leaders into the library for a meeting and then onto playground and gave them a playground scenario. They had to solve this scenario whilst demonstrating our school's core values, proving they could work as a team with their peers and remaining positive role models throughout.

I was thrilled with the results, the children responded maturely and positively to the meeting and the test and I am pleased to announce that we have a team of 44 Sports Leaders now at Rye Community Primary!

Together we discussed what being a Sports Leader meant and came up with the following:

- Being a helpful team player
- Inviting and including all children in play and sports
- Encouraging others to adhere to game and sport rules
- Coaching and mentoring others
- Being a positive role model following our school rules

During next Friday's assembly we will be introducing the Sports Leaders and their role to the whole school so they can identify them on the playground and know who to go to for help.

## BUT!

We need a new badge design. I would like one of our new Sports Leaders to design the badge that all in the team will wear. The badge will be 3cmx3cm so keep your design simple. All entries must be in to Mrs McDonald by **Thursday 16**<sup>th</sup> **September.** 

I cannot wait to see what designs you create!

LAM Donald.

Yours Sincerely,

Mrs McDonald

Assistant SENCO

